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PREZ RELEASE
A sigh of relief coming as this is my
last Prez Release. As I have a
reputation to being late, including
this one, I do enjoy making this
contribution to our newsletter. I have
enjoyed being your fearless leader
and having you all follow my
vision.......ok, that maybe was a
stretch of the imagination. Neverthe-
less it has been fun. That being said,
you will have a new leadership group
soon, so turn in your votes. Thank
you for all who have accepted
nominations and an even bigger
thank you for those that have elected
to run for a consecutive term. I will
say that sometimes the enjoyment
you get out of being in the club can
be diminished when having to run the
club, so those that have volunteered
their time do indeed deserve a bit of
gratitude. You will find in this
newsletter a ballot. As of the Septem-
ber meeting, the only contested
position is the Newsletter Editor,
however I must say both candidates
are well qualified and we will be
happy either way .

RACING REPORT:
I WON.....enough said.....but I’ll tell
you more anyways. The first annual
Waumandee Hill Climb took place
Sept 21st, 22nd, and 23rd. “SIR” Tom
Hazen as recently crowned put
together a very well organized
weekend full of socializing and
racing. Friday night around 5pm I
arrived at was immediately greeted by
someone I don’t know as “oh, your
THAT guy with the 9000HP spitfire”.
Great, now I’m “that guy”! We soon
took off for a parade lap up the hill to
get an idea of what Saturday brings.

Many that hadn’t been on the hill
before were excited to have driven it
even at very slow speed. From there, we
went to an organic garden where they
had a woodfire pizza oven and Tom
bought a keg of New Glarus. As the
pizza was slow to be served due to the
large influx of people, it was very good
and well worth the wait. The beer
helped the wait as well. Early next
morning I stopped in town for a warm
breakfast and lots of hot coffee. Which
were necessary as it was just above
freezing with some crazy wind and
raining and I didn’t have a top with me.
Layered up I was still freezing. As I ate,
Mr. Bob Cox was stroking my ego with
his confidence that I would claim fastest
time of day. As I was flattered, I ex-
pressed my concern over beating Ryan
Buck in his 475HP Camaro on a hill
climb. He agreed, but thought I could
still do it. Then a group of us left
breakfast and headed for the top of the
hill for registration. The top of the hill
was surprise surprise, more windy. As I
sat in line for my first run, Bob Cox
again came up to me with some remind-
ers about late braking and early acceler-
ating. All while rubbing my head and
telling me how he still expects me to
take top honors. As I may be strange, I
let him give me the lucky head rub. The
race was off and I managed to spin out
on my very first “just for fun” untimed
run and hit a hay bale. As you are only
allowed two for the entire day, I was put
on “Double Top Secret Probation” right
away. As some thought it might slow me
down as I would drive more cautiously,
they were to find out that it had very
little effect on my focus. I may have
even drawn a smile out of Tom as I
claimed Double Top Secret Probation

only makes me faster!! Well the day
went on and I managed 5 runs on
the day in the Spitfire and 1 on
Steve Shogrens RM7, however I
could have easily taken 3 more if I
had wanted to. Late in the day I
took a ride in Ryan’s Camaro. I was
feeling pretty good about my runs
up until then when he scared me
with a blistering final run. I thought
I didn’t really stand much chance
and didn’t feel either one of us
stood much chance to beat Rich
Stadther in his Merlyn 11A (formula
ford). Off t0 the winery we went for
a catered meal and some much
anticipated race results. And with
great surprise, I was able to capture
the top seed with a 2:16.90 run up
the hill beating Ryan by a mere 0.8
seconds and nearly 3 seconds
faster than Rich. In Steve’s car,
although not official, I ran a 2:19.28
which would have been good for
3rd fastest. Thanks Steve, throwing
3 foot flames is always a good time.
The next day Tom and company
went to see some Franklins,
however I headed back in the cold
Saturday night. By that time the red
mist was keeping me plenty warm. If
you would like to see the run, go on
youtube and simply enter
“Waumandee Hill Climb”. Both my
fastest run and Ryan’s fastest are
posted and it’s exciting to see how
HP and momentum are utilized so
differently in the two cars.

And again, thank you for letting me
be your president for the past two
years. I look forward to being Tech
Session Coordinator next year.

Jeremy Fohrenkamm
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MINUTES OF THE MINNESOTA TRIUMPHS

TR2/3/3A/3B - John Kallaus (952-891-5266)

TR4 - John Myers (507-633-2017)

TR4A - Larry Sanderson (507-775-6940)

TR250/TR6 - Orrin McGill (763-755-7765)

TR7 -Charles Setala (651-490-0489)

TR8 - Greg Gelhar  (763-424-6434)

Spitfire - Bill Gingerich (612-850-4072)

GT6 - Pat McFarland (763-427-5612)

Renown -

Citroën - A. Lindberg (651-292-8585)

Minnesota Triumphs

Tech Specialists
As a service to fellow members, club members with an expertise in a particular
model of Triumph have volunteered to act as tech specialists for that model.  They
don’t know everything but they do know a lot.  So, if you have a question, give
them a call.

September 13, 2012 Meeting

President Jeremy Fohrenkamm called the meeting to
order at 7:08 p.m.

The club welcomed new member Andy Eastwood.  He
and his wife, Lori, live in Decorah, Iowa and have a
1977 Spitfire.

Jon Bosler also joined the meeting.  He’s a potential
new member with a 1973 TR6.

Sharon and Steve Mattson, Russ’ widow and son, also
were welcomed guests to the meeting.

We had a recap of the Wheels & Wings car show that
happened last weekend.  John Myers’ car won a
trophy, and deservedly so.  After the show, many folks
gathered at the Ethier’s house for a delicious picnic.

A quick note about the Sunday picnics: There is
construction around Cherokee Park, which makes
getting to the picnic a bit complicated, but not impos-
sible.

Larry Berg reminded everyone that there’s only one
month left in the take-a-picture-with-your-car-in-a-
place-named-for-water contest.  So far, he has not
received many submissions.  That’s OK Larry – we’re
saving up to flood your inbox all
at once.

Dick Leighninger mentioned that
the Fall Color Tour will be on Oct.
13, while the High Tea will be on
Nov. 11 at Carole Isakson’s
house.  Then, there will be a
Sunrise Toast on Jan. 1, followed
by the Winter Dinner at the
Cherokee Steakhouse on Jan. 27.

Rick Hansen’s treasury report:
“We have money.”  He reports it’s
about the same amount as last
month.

Lenny Kukuruza reminded everyone that at this point,
any new members who pay their dues will be mem-
bers for the remainder of 2012 and all of 2013.

Orrin McGill reaffirmed that submissions to the
newsletter are always welcome.

Pat Holt talked about the upcoming Waumandee hill
climb, which was pushed to Sept. 29.

Larry Sanderson mentioned that the VTR gathering is
coming up soon in Galveston, Texas.  Next year’s
convention will be in California’s wine country.

The rest of the meeting was used to accept nomina-
tions for the officer and voluntary positions for next
year.  A complete list of the nominations can be found
elsewhere in this newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Total Attendees: 39
Total Triumph Cars: 19
GT6+: 1
Spitfire:4
Stag: 1
TR3: 3
TR4: 1
TR6: 6
TR7/8: 3

Plus one Austin Healey
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VTR REPORT

Galveston, TX Or Bust
Let’s Go For It.

Lets see some beautiful country and have a
great time on the Gulf Coast.

This should be the best VTR ever.

Look Who’s Going!

Orrin & Pam McGill

VTR REPORT
OCTOBER 2012

From the shores of Gitchee
Gumee and the vista at Hawks
Ridge comes this VTR report in
Duluth.   Not much new to report
from here other than the fall
colors are just gorgeous. By the
time you get this report there will
still be lots of time to come this
way for some of our states best
views.  With regrets few of us are
planning on going to the biggest
VTR deal of the year in Galveston
Island, TX.  We will be repre-
sented though, thanks to Orrin
McGill.  I am sure Orrin will give
us some nice photos and a report
for the first issue of T&T in 2013.

In case you may make last minute
plans for this VTR, you may
contact the Texas folks at:
http://www.regonline.com/vtr2012
or the hotel at:
www.sanluisresort.com.
Be sure to make it to the last
official club meeting of the year in
October. when we will vote for
our next slate of MN. Tr’s
officers.  Some new members
have volunteered their service for
which we say thanks.  And a big
thank you goes out to Jeremy and
his slate for a job well done.
My garage is finally semi-clean
enough to work on the brakes of
the 6 and do some weld repairs
to the 4A.  I hope to get to these

jobs this winter, but it seems that
time never allows me to get in
there.  Hopefully this fall will be
different for me and that you do
not have that problem.  I hope all
of your winter Triumph projects
will come true.
In the meantime remember VTR
in hopes that you will join.  If I
may help or answer any ques-
tions, please call or write me or
you may always check out the
web site and join at www.vtr.org.
Best wishes and cheers for the
rest of 2012.
Larry Sanderson,
MN VTR Liaison,
507 269 1500 or
myfriendlar@yahoo.
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Triumph Calendar
September

September 30

Inter-Marque Picnic - Chero-
kee Park in St. Paul, Minne-
sota. Bring a dish to pass. If
it rains, it’s cancelled. 1 p.m.

October

October 6

Minnesota Austin Healey
Club color tour. Hosted by
Tom Hazen. A great tour of
Wisconsin backroads. Open
to all clubs.

October 11

Monthly Meeting/Elections at
Fort Snelling Officer’s Club.
Tire kicking starts at 6:00p.m
and the meeting starts
7:00p.m Last meeting of the
year.

October 13

Minnesota Triumphs fall color
tour Terry Mackey and Dick
Leighninger will host

.

October 27

Intermarque Halloween Party,
Stillwater                        Hosted
by Bob and Lori Jensen.
Watch for details in
Intermarque Monthly.

October 31-November 3

VTR - Galveston TX

November

November 11

High Tea
Hosted by  Carole Isakson.

January 1, 2013
Toast the New Year at sunrise.
Birkmose Park, Hudson,
Wisconsin. Then on to break-
fast. Open to all clubs.
Doug Burch
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Minnesota Triumphs
Calendar Rally

Welcome to the first ever Minnesota Triumphs Calendar Rally.  Hopefully this will become an annual event.  The
rules are simple, just drive your Triumph in search of theme destinations, photograph your find and email it
back to the rally master.
This year, as we live in the land of 10,000 lakes, the theme is WATER that’s H2O.  For the 2012 season, May
1st through October 31st Just drive to a City or Town in Minnesota that has a reference to water in its’ name,
take a photo of your Triumph with a sign that identifies it and send it on to the rally master.  Be sure to date
stamp the photo or somehow identify when it was taken.  You are on the honor system here.  The sign could
be the official sign along the road or better yet, maybe a Bank or water tower that has the town name on it.
We are not encouraging you to stop along a busy road and get run over by a semi.  The car with the most
photos will be declared the winner and, along with the bragging rights, will be the feature car on the cover of the
calendar.
That leads us to the whole point of this rally.  The photos from the highest scoring cars will be used to produce
The Official Minnesota Triumphs Club Calendar.  The first, second and third place winners will not only get their
cars in the coveted calendar but will also receive a free calendar for their heroic efforts.  The calendar will be
offered to the public for a modest price following the awards ceremony at the November meeting.
We also need to be thinking of a theme for next year maybe BBQ shacks or British Pubs?

Please sign the following Release to become an official entrant in the 2012 Calendar Rally and don’t forget to
have a little fun along the way.

Send all photos to:  Larry Berg lsbergdtm@gmail.com
I will keep everyone up to date on the Triumph Face Book page.

This is a release.
I understand that this event is a rally.  I understand that this is an inherently dangerous activity, which should
only be undertaken by competent, experienced individuals.  I agree to abide by all applicable traffic regulations
in the state.  I accept full and complete responsibility for my safety during this rally.  I hereby waive any and all
claims I may have against the event, its organizers, agents or sponsors as a result of my participation in the
event.

Signature & Date
Driver__________________________________________

Co-Driver________________________________________
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Triumph Trader
FOR SALE

1972 Triumph Stag
Triumph V8, automatic, wire wheels,
red with black interior, black vinyl
hardtop.
36,000 original miles, one repaint,
engine rebuilt, runs great. Many
extra parts including engine block,
heads, transmission, mechanical
parts.
See pics at: http://
www.triumphexperience.com/
registry/LE8016LBW
Asking $9,750.
Call Kent at 612-865-1832 or email:
kentgolsen@yahoo.com
Thanks,
Kent

1975 Triumph TR-6
White with Blue interior, 56K miles,
Body Excellent, Runs Great.
$8,500.00 for pictures and additional
info contact Jim at 763-5591607 or
Email: abmake@citilink.com 7/12

WANTED
Seats For TR-6 or Spifire
1969-1972  high back seats
that recline preferred

Also need a tire (165x15) for
spare.

Call Mark (651) 450-9504

Trader information Members’
notices run three months —
unless you tell the editor to drop
them earlier or keep them run-
ning longer.  Dates in parentheses
indicate the first month in which
they ran.  Non-member notices
are published at a rate of $5 per
month.

Triumph TR 2/ 3/ 4 Parts for sale Tell
me what you need.
15" wire wheels with hubs & knock
offs(TR2,3,4 or MGA)
4 cyl.(TR2/3/4) Transmission 4 speed,
generator,starter
rear end, brakes, steering, body parts,
gauges gas tanks
Parts from 3 cars used in restoration of
TR3A 02/12

Email me with your needs:
mntr3a@aol.com
Patrick Holt

Five Speed Conversions for your TR.
Drop your RPM by about 900 at 70 MPH

EagleGate Kit uses Toyota W58 transmission and retains the TR hydraulics and clutch
release bearing

Complete conversion, installed about $2,300
Contact Larry Berg (763) 228-0072 for details.

5

5 5
5

55

Pair of rebuilt rear hubs for
’74 TR6 $150.00
Replaced with Richard Good
hubs.Ask Larry Berg
about condition,etc.
Joe Bisanz 651-699-0529  02/12
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If you prefer to have your newsletter mailed
to you, membership fee is $35 (plus $1 for
partner’s voting privileges).

Join after September 1st and enjoy full
membership benefits through the remainder
of the current year and the entire next year.

Monthly Meetings

Minnesota Triumphs meets the second
Thursday of each month, January through
October. Club members gather at the Fort
Snelling Officers’ Club at the intersection of
Post Rd. and Hwy. 5 across from the Minne-
apolis/St. Paul International Airport.

About Minnesota
Triumphs Car Club
Minnesota Triumphs formed in 1981 when a
group of Triumph enthusiasts met for an
afternoon of fun and conversation at Fort
Snelling Park.

Since then, the club has grown to more than
150 members from throughout the Midwest.

Our activities include:
• Monthly meetings
• Social gatherings
• Tech sessions
• Road rallies
• Regional and national events

We welcome all Triumph enthusiasts,
whether you own a concourse-winning
showpiece, are restoring a diamond in the
rough, are searching for just the right addi-
tion to your garage or just appreciate the
marque.

Together we can locate those hard-to-find
parts and assist one another in keeping our
vehicles on the road. But most of all, the
club offers opportunities to explore some of
the best roads
in the region with others who enjoy the
Triumph experience.

Membership
Our membership year runs January 1
through December 31.

Annual membership is $25 (an additional $1
provides your partner with voting privileges
at our annual election of officers). With this
membership fee, your newsletter can be
seen on-line or you can pick up a hard copy
at the monthly meetings.
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Membership Sign Up

Name: ____________________________

Partner: __________________________

Address: __________________________

_________________________________

Phone (day): _______________________

Phone (evening): ___________________

Cell Phone: ________________________

E-mail: ___________________________

Newsletter Delivery Preference:

___ On-line     ___ Mailed     ___ Pick Up

Model of Triumph(s) Owned
_______________________________________

_______________________________________

Member of Vintage Triumph
Register (www.vtr.org)?

___ Yes ___ No

Referred by: _________________________

Am’t paid (circle):   $25    $26    $35    $36

Date of Birth (month & day only):

__________________________

Send membership fee to:

Minnesota Triumphs
P.O. Box 6115
Minneapolis, MN 55406

www.mntriumphs.org

Membership Notes

October 2012
At last count, it appears that membership
is around 117 members for this year. Earlier,
we lost a long-time member and friend, Russ
Mattson and bid him a final farewell. Also, we
gained several new friends who joined our fine club
this year. Welcome to all the new members!
Just a reminder that at the October club
meeting, members will be asked to vote for
officers. As per our club By-Laws, my second
term as Membership Chair is coming to an end
this month. I’d just like to take this time to say
that it was an honor for me to serve the club in
this capacity. I had a great time doing it!
Next meeting is Thursday, October 11th. Bug
swatting, car kicking and tire admiring commences
at 6PM in the parking lot. Meeting begins at 7PM.
Hope to see you all there!
Lenny Kukuruza
MN Triumph Club Membership Chair
612-501-5908
70GT6plus@gmail.com
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The Minnesota Triumphs Club is dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of the Triumph Marque.  It was
formed in 1981 and is a charter member of the Vintage Triumph Register.  Correspondence can be addressed to:

Minnesota Triumphs
P.O. Box 6115
Minneapolis, MN 55406

Check our web site at:

www.mntriumphs.org

Membership meetings are on the SECOND THURSDAY of the month (except no meetings in November and Decem-
ber).  Meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. and are held at the Fort Snelling Officers' Club, just south of the Minneapolis St.
Paul International Airport.  Everyone is invited to attend, whether you are a member or not.

2012 OFFICERS

Are you connected to the group? Do you get in on the
latest information?

We have an e-mail site you can easily join. It is Minnesota
Triumphs Yahoo mail.

Simply send an e-mail to
mntriumphsgroupsubscribe@yahoogroups.com
You don’t have to ask for anything, they will see your e-mail
address and take it from there.

mntriumphsgroup-subscribe@yahoogroups.com

  President

  Jeremy FohrenKamm
   952-948-4329
  President@mntriumphs.org
Vice Prez
  Chal Setala
   651-490-0489

      VicePresident@mntriumphs.org
Treasurer
  Rick Hansen

      715-808-0291
  Treasurer@mntriumphs.org
VTR Liaison
  Larry Sanderson
  507-775-6940

     VTRLiaison@mntriumphs.org
Regalia
  Suzanne McWilliams
   612-860-7358
  Regalia@mntriumphs.org
Membership
  Lenny Kukuruza

      612-501-5908
     Membership@mntriumphs.org

Newsletter
  Orrin McGill
  763-755-7765
  Newsletter@mntriumphs.org

Webmaster
Ron Ruettimann
715-381-3040
Webmaster@mntriumphs.org

Secretary
Fred Olson
952 412-5094
Secretary@mntriumphs.org

Event Coordinator
Terry Mackey  & Russ Mattson
612-371-9049       612-869-3011
Events@mntriumphs.org

Historian
Greg Gelhar
763-424-6434
Historian@mntriumphs.org

Tech Sessions
Steve Shogren
651-454-2037
Techsessions@mntriumphs.org

Intermarque Liaison
Dennis Cavallo

612-822-2221
Intermarqueliaison@mntriumphs.org

Past President
Russ Mattson
612-869-3011
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